



## **NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED**

**MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12<sup>TH</sup> JUNE 2014 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL,  
WETHERBY**

<b>PRESENT:</b>	<b>B HART</b>	<b>L BLACKER</b>	<b>P CHAPLOW</b>
	<b>I AINSLEY</b>	<b>T DEAKIN</b>	<b>R BLACKER</b>
	<b>P THOMPSON</b>	<b>K STOKER</b>	<b>G JONES</b>
	<b>M GRAINGER</b>	<b>J ROGERS</b>	<b>I EDWARDS</b>
	<b>M BURNAND</b>	<b>S TYAS</b>	<b>M MIDGLEY</b>
	<b>T HEEKS</b>		

### **1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS**

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

### **1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies for absence were received from the following people: D Walker, N Fowler, T Benson and D Bellamy.

### **3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING**

Minutes of the previous minutes held on 10<sup>th</sup> April 2014 were taken as a true record.

**PROPOSED: J ROGERS**

**SECONDED: R BLACKER**

### **4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES**

I Ainsley had been given an action at the last meeting to contact CPSA HQ to find out how the money had been allocated to the Region. The reply was 'the profit made was relevant to the courses run in our region'.

### **5. TREASURERS REPORT**

The Treasurer reported there was £5967.07 in the current account and £5273.68 in the Building Society. A couple of clubs still had outstanding levies and would be contacted in due course.

### **6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

A copy of the above report was circulated to members of the committee to read.

A discussion took place on several items.

## 7. YORKSHIRE SPORTING CHAMPIONSHIP

The above shoot which was due to be held at Coniston on 28<sup>th</sup> September had now been cancelled by the ground therefore a new ground would need to be found. T Deakin hoped that Park Lodge would take it on.

**ACTION: T DEAKIN TO CONTACT PARK LODGE**

## 8. CORRESPONDENCE

Letters had been received from two members of the Committee handing in their resignations. Nick Truter due to work commitments and Chris Lancaster.

## 9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- i) M Burnand had got sponsorship worth £600 which was to be donated into helping up and coming Juniors. Also donated were 750 cartridges each from P Rowbottom for Sporting, P Chaplow for DTL, R Blacker for Skeet and Bill Hart for ABT. G Jones and P Thompson also to donate clays.
- ii) I Edwards mentioned that someone who had not shot for a number of years had been to a registered shoot and shot an 84 which put him into AA class (thought he was having a good day as this was unusual for him) but now how does he get out of AA when you can't be downgraded once a AA shooter.  
**ACTION: T HEEKS**
- iii) P Thompson asked G Jones why Spennymoor held shoots at the same time as selection shoots. G Jones replied that most people who were going to Spennymoor were mostly club shooters.
- iv) It was suggested that an information sheet should be sent out to new grounds setting out the rules etc of what should be done when they hold registered shoots. Apparently this is already done, an information sheet is included in the starting pack sent to the grounds.
- v) Short discussions were carried out on the following topics brought up by the Chairman of the DTL Sub Committee
  - . Ported barrels
  - . Clarification of DTL selection procedures
  - . Rule regarding technical error
  - . Captaincy of England Team

**The AGM to be changed to the end of November**

**ACTION: L BLACKER TO CONTACT HOTEL**

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.15 p.m.